TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (GENERAL DEVELOPMENT PROCEDURE) ORDER 1995, NOTICE UNDER ARTICLE 8

PLANNING (LISTED BUILDINGS AND CONSERVATION AREAS) ACT 1990 – SECTION 67

Proposed Development at Crowhurst School, Forewood Lane, Crowhurst, Battle.  

I give notice that the Children's Services Department of East Sussex County Council is seeking Listed Building Consent for the demolition of flat roof extensions and internal partitions.  Extension to create new School Office, Headmasters study, Library, Cloakroom and Classroom. Alteration of existing window. (RR/2856/CCLB)  

This development would affect the character and appearance of the following listed building – School House.
Children’s Services Department has also submitted a Planning Application for the above development (RR/2859/CC).

Members of the public can view the applications on the County Council’s website, or inspect the applications, plans and other documents submitted with them during normal office hours at the offices of the Planning Department, Rother District Council, Town Hall, Bexhill on Sea, Rother Help and Advice Centre, 6 Market Square, Battle, and at the offices of the Director, Transport and Environment Department, East Sussex County Council, County Hall, St Anne’s Crescent, Lewes until the 4 December 2009. Please note that there are public speaking arrangements when applications are determined at Planning Committee.  Ring 01273 481846 for a guidance leaflet or visit the website.

Anyone who wishes to make representations about the proposals should do so via the web or in writing to the Director, Transport and Environment Department, East Sussex County Council, County Hall, St Anne’s Crescent, Lewes BN7 1UE by the 4 December 2009, quoting reference numbers RR/2856/CCLB and/or RR/2859/CC.  Responses will be published on the County Council’s website. Further information on the use of personal data is available on our website.  Any representations on the listed building application will then be forwarded to the Secretary of State to consider when he/she determines the application.
The website is: www.eastsussex.gov.uk/environment/planning/applications.

Alternatively, please contact the Transport & Environment Department using the details above.

ANDREW OGDEN

DIRECTOR OF LAW & PERSONNEL

Date: 13 November 2009
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